
 

 

 

 

  Welcome   
Welcome to December’s issue of our newsletter, last one of the year! And what a year it’s been its 

gone so quickly, pandemic, lockdown, multiple drug raids and community engagement events the list 
goes on.  We have included a snippet of what we have been up to in recent weeks. The team are 

looking forward to 2022 and have already been contacted by communities to take part in events. We 

wish you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 

Crime statistics can be found on Warwickshire Police website via link 

https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/crime-map  

 

Engaging with communities. 

Equine  

PCSO Helena Seal has successfully been to various horse 
yards around Rugby, property marking the tack and giving 
crime prevention advice to horse owners and staff within the 
horse yards. Helena is a keen horse enthusiast and has 
dedicated many years into the prevention of equine crime. 
Helena is our Horse Watch Ambassador here at Rugby, if 
you have any questions or would like some tack marking or 
even a horse yard visit to assess security then please get in 
touch with Helena. 
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Halloween & Bonfire Night 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
Rugby SNT were out on patrol on Halloween and Bonfire night, discouraging ASB and attended a 
number of incidents as well as taking the time to interact with children, giving them sweets for 
having great costumes. Local communities were pleased with the team’s presence. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Targeted Patrols  

           
PCSOs Mat Griffin & Jackie Pimlot bumped into 
Speedo Mick during patrols. Mick who has been 
raising money for charity for almost eight years, By 
walking the streets of England in his speedos 
entertaining the public along the way. He began his 
journey at the end of May and aims to finish by mid-
December. He has raised more than £75,000 during 
his latest challenge in aid of disadvantaged young 
people and homelessness.  

#2000MileGivingBackTour 

 

Christmas Lights 

PCSO Fiona Vu had the 
pleasure of switching on the 
Christmas Lights for Rugby 
Town, Fiona stated “It was 
great to be chosen to do this, 
I love working in the town and 
to do this was a great 
honour” 

The day was a great success 
and well turned out. A great 
start to the festive period. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Operation Sceptre 

 

Rugby SNT have been putting effort into reducing knife crime in the borough. The team have been out and 
about patrolling parks and other places which knives have been found. They have been working with the 

British Transport Police and checking with the aid of a knife arch at the train station. There was a Knife 

amnesty bin at the station which people brought their unwanted knives to be destroyed. There will be more 

of these types of operations in the New Year.  

 

 

 

 



 

Rugby SNT 

Inspector 1784 Sally Bunyard-Spiers       

                           SGT 1187 Shaun Haywood - Rural Teams 

 
                                                               RURAL NORTH    
                                                    PC 1237 Rebecca Fenton 
                                                       PCSO 6348 Ben Avery 
                                                    PCSO 6183 Tony Winter 
                                                     PCSO 6204 Nina Parish 

 
 

RURAL CENTRAL  
PC 1822 Rebecca Bailey 

  PCSO 6082 Lee Bowers 
PCSO 6190 Jackie Pimlot 

 
RURAL SOUTH 

PC 1450 Ashleigh Baker 
PCSO 6137 David Banks 
PCSO 6335 Helena Seal 

 
TOWN EAST 

PC 1302 Naomi Elcock 
PCSO 6255 Kamila Shilton 

PCSO 6252 Samantha Goode 
 

T/Sgt 1282 Jack Zielinski - Urban Teams 
 

TOWN CENTRE 
  PC 1184 Ross Samra 
  PCSO 6353 Fiona Vu  

PCSO 6334 Ivanah Herbert 
PCSO 6226 Joanne Jackson 

 
TOWN NORTH 

    PC 1786 Paula Ketley 
PCSO 6308 Graham Miller 
PCSO 6357 Gus Nasser 

 
 

TOWN WEST 
PC 1527 Matt Birch 

            PCSO 6345 Matthew Griffin   
             PCSO 6250 Charlotte Wright 
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Information. 

 

Dog Theft 
We never underestimate the devastating impact the theft of a cherished pet can be to both the owner 

and the animal, and while it is still a rare crime, it’s sadly something we are seeing an increase in 
nationally. We are doing all we can to prevent offences. Please see our advice and if you do see any 

suspicious activity, report it to us. 
 

 

Advice: 

· Ensure your dog is microchipped, your contact details are up to date and they have an ID tag. 

· Have clear photos of your dog/s showing any identifiable marks, in case you need them for 

identification purposes. 

· Do not leave your dog tied up outside a shop or unattended in a car. 

· If you do let your dog off a lead, keep them close to you, always within sight and ensure they have 

good recall. 

· Ensure your property is secure and do not leave your dog unattended in the garden. 

· Vary where you walk, including the times and locations. 

· Be careful what you post on social media, especially if you have puppies, and ensure your privacy 

settings are up-to-date. 

· Consider a GPS tracker collar. 
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We would all like to live in peace with our neighbo urs, but unfortunately that is sometimes 

not how things work out. Here's what you can do if you are having problems. Unless a 

crime has been committed or someone is in immediate  danger, the police are unlikely to 

intervene in neighbour disputes. However we'll put you in touch with the groups and 

organisations who can help. 

 

Examples:  

I'm having a dispute with a neighbour about our pro perty boundaries.  

If you can't find an amicable solution with your neighbour, we suggest seeking the advice of a 

solicitor to resolve this. You could also contact your bank, building society, or whoever holds your 

deeds, to confirm the boundaries. 

The following resources may also be of use: 

·  The Royal Institute of Chartered Surveyors (RICS) www.rics.org 
·  The Land Registry www.gov.uk 

I'm having a dispute with a neighbour about their C CTV camera pointing at my property  

Many people are installing closed circuit television (CCTV) as a home security measure as it has 

proved to be an effective tool in fighting crime. Cameras used for limited household purposes are 

not subject to the Data Protection Act 1998. 

However, if the footage covers areas beyond this, such as neighbouring streets or other 

properties, problems may arise. There could be issues regarding privacy and harassment if you 

are being recorded in your home. 

In the first instance, speak to your neighbour to see if it's possible to reposition the camera so 

that it does not point at your property. If this is not successful, and you want to take further 

action, we recommend seeking legal advice from a solicitor. 

·  To find a local independent solicitor visit The Law Society web site www.lawsociety.org.uk 

This information is provided courtesy of Ask the Police 



My neighbour plays music to an excessive level.  

A noise complaint can be made to your local council on line. 

Rugby Borough Council: www.rugby.gov.uk 

If you live in a rented property or local housing then please contact your landlord or the housing 

association who will be able to provide relevant support and guidance. 

Further advice on what to do to resolve a neighbour dispute can be obtained from the Gov.UK 

website www.gov.uk 

This independent website also offers advice www.problemneighbours.co.uk 

If you live in a rented property or local housing t hen please contact your landlord or the 

housing association who will be able to provide rel evant support and guidance. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

����  Rugby Rural South. rrs.snt@warwickshire.pnn.police.uk 

����  Rugby Rural North.  rrn.snt@warwickshire.pnn.police.uk 

����  Rugby Rural Central.  rrc.snt@warwickshire.pnn.police.uk 

����  Rugby Town North. rtn.snt@warwickshire.pnn.police.uk 

����  Rugby Town West. rtw.snt@warwickshire.pnn.police.uk 

����  Rugby Town East. rte.snt@warwickshire.pnn.police.uk 

����  Rugby Town Centre. rtc.snt@warwickshire.pnn.police.uk 

 Rugby Police 

 @RugbyPoliceWP 

����   999 – In an Emergency  

����   101 – To report a Crime 

“No copyright infringement is intended” 

 



 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 
 
 


